

Saturday 16th August 25

Apologies for missing a newsletter on Friday! Here's a quick update for the week ahead:

Sunday morning will be the Holiday Club service at 11am to mark the end of the week of InterChurch Holiday Club. Gilcomston Church and Bon Accord Free Church will all be joining us for the service so it's recommended to arrive early to get a seat upstairs!

Our usual 10.30am prayer meeting will take place as normal and there will be tea and coffee served in the hall after the service.

In the evening we meet at 6.30pm when we will share communion and hear from Derek on 1 Kings chapter 2.

Children (and teachers!) go back to school this week. Please do pray for them as they settle in to school routines, new classes, and new schools for some!

Our mid-week activities wait another week before starting back up again. Children's groups begin in the week of 25th August but some other groups begin again in the first week of September.

We are looking for new volunteers to join the Sunday morning tea and coffee rota - especially if you're happy to help with washing up! No prior experience is necessary... Please reply to this email or look for Frances Ritchie or Gillian Reid to find out more.

The Men's Walk to Clachnaben is planned for Saturday 30th August. You can find out more and sign up to join the walk via the church website at www.hebronaberdeen.org.uk/walk.

Stephen Porter starts his role as Pastor-in-Training officially on 17th August, although he's already had a few days of getting to know people - and the building - by popping in to help out a bit at Holiday Club this past week! (Not many people have any need to find the church plant room on their first day in Aberdeen!) Do pray for him over the coming weeks as he settles in and gets to know the church family in his new role.

Give thanks for a great week of Holiday Club and Legacy where the gospel was shared clearly every day, children listened really well and teens took part in discussions each evening (after their big games in the dark!) We had an average of 64 at Holiday Club each day, and around 40 attending Legacy each evening. We also ran a Stay and Play in Hebron for families with toddlers while the Holiday Club was running, which was another opportunity to open our doors to people and share God's love with them through conversation and coffee as well as crafts and Bible stories. Find out more tomorrow!

Every Blessing,

